THE MOUNT SCOPUS COLLEGE FOUNDATION

*  The Mount Scopus College Foundation was established in 1987 to support the Board of Governors and to be the body responsible for the
major fundraising for the College providing funds for grounds, buildings and refurbishment, undertaking debt reduction and
funding educational programs.

It is comprised of corporations, families and individuals who each have donated a minimum of $20,000 since 1987.

*  Classifications of membership are: Members, Fellows, Benefactors, Founders, Trustees and Life Trustees. MOUNT SCOPUS MEMORIAL COLLEGE

1988 - 1996: FOUNDATION

*  Major works completed between 1989 and 1994 included: the construction of another floor onto the Basser Wing, with the assistance of
the Alter, Hansky and Lubansky families, incorporating modern science and art facilities; and the purchase of 5 ‘state of the art’ modular
classrooms for the Smorgon Family Primary School.

#  Between 1990 and 1995, $3,769,000 was distributed to the College for subsidised tuition fees. 1 9 9 7 A‘ NNU L REPORT
*  As a result of the Gandel family donation in 1994 of $1,500,000, a major refurbishment and development program was completed. 1 &
It included the total refurbishment of 19 classrooms and 8 toilet blocks, replacement of 600 lockers, modernisation of chemistry and

biology laboratories, provision of a new primary computer laboratory, the upgrading of all student and staff computer facilities,
computerisation of the libraries, and the replacement of the Rose Hall ceiling and lighting with care for the acoustic balance.

In appreciation, the campus at Burwood was dedicated as the Gandel Campus. From the Chairman and the President...........

* In 1995, an extension was built to the Rose Hall which created the Susie and Eric Stock Drama Studio and extended the Sport and PE.

administration and storage areas. It is a privilege to share with you, in this report for Mount Scopus College

Foundation members, the highlights and achievements of the past year; and our

lans for the f g
plans for the future. <
1996 ONWARDS: 2 " g
- At the 1996 Foundation Annual General Meeting we revealed the exciting projects identified z
* 1996 saw the exterior of the buildings on the Gandel Campus rendered and painted, and the grounds of Gandel Besen House enhanced. g by the College leadership that needed to be developed over the next 5 years. In the approach 8
S - , ; i ]
*  The Board of Governors appointed Henry Lanzer as the third President of the Foundation. S to the celebration of the College’s Qolde11 J Lfbllee‘ the professllonal and lay leaders had
L realised the need for new and refurbished facilities of outstanding quality for the students and staff to equal the
*  Marilyn Simon was appointed as Executive Officer to assist the Foundation attain its goals. excellence of our programs.
* In 1996, the physical projects that must be built to allow the College to progress and meet the needs of its present and future constituency, These projects included:

were identified. The challenge to the current Executive is to implement the Master Plan for the physical and educational needs of the

College. This Master Plan incorporates the structural facilities that are vital for the School’s development and growth. It will ensure that e A complet.e sporting facility Llpgl'ade , )
Mount Scopus Memorial College continues to maintain its high standards and to provide and substantially enhance its diverse programs e construction of the Besen Family Performing Arts Centre and exPanded dralma and music centres _ ,
its e Petborminganid Nisas] Asts, Spote, Jenidh Studiss, Humanities, Lansuages, sl Seienes and Techuolsen ° develo.pment of a new and' o'nly entrance to the Qggdel Campus incorporating new bus and car parking and recreational areas
o refurbishment of the remaining senior science facilities
* In order to fulfil its vision, the Foundation aimed to raise between $8 to $10 million between the years 1996 and 2001 for the current o the creation of the Elizabeth and Nicholas Slezak Multi Media and Resource Centre
Capital Campaign. $7,000,000 has been pledged to date. e construction of a Multi Purpose Hall for the Primary School
*  An attractive Cafeteria was completed for the commencement of the 1997 school year at the Gandel Campus incorporating a new The Foundation Executive fully endorsed these proposals and then proceeded to meet the challenge of raising the projected $8,000,000 of
kitchen (and menu), modern facilities and a large shaded outdoor decking area. It has become a central focus for all activities at the expenditure to fund these developments.
College. Executive members immediately began this task by approaching current members
*  The George and Gita Smorgon Sports Complex, incorporating the Rita and Sam Kras Basketball Centre, Jenny and Noel Levin Pavilion, and new prospects and were delighted by the response. We congratulate and thank
Lustig and Moar Pool, Margie and Michael Small Tennis Centre, will be completed by the end of November, 1997. It includes the our supporters who have recognised the importance that Jewish education plays
upgrading of all sporting facilities including regrading and drainage of the Skolnik Oval, renovation of the change rooms, construction of in ensuring the continuity of our community and support for Israel. In particular,
a new indoor sporting area, an electronic scoreboard, and provision of tiered, shaded spectator seating for both the oval and the realigned the central role of Mount Scopus College for Melbourne Jewry was acknowledged
basketball courts at a cost of $1,200,000. by donors who now come from the whole spectrum of Jewish belief.
*  The remaining projects of this Capital Campaign for the Gandel Campus include: The actual 1997 school year began on a very positive note with Hilton Rubin
commencing his role as College Principal. Hilton has settled easily into this
1. the Besen Family Performing Arts Centre, incorporating the Baron & Tashi position and is already acknowledged for his professionalism, leadership, dedication
Foyer and Plaza. It will be a ‘state of the art’ facility for the teaching and Mount SCOPUS College and warmth. The students returned to school to the ‘opening’ of the much
presentation of the performing arts, with a 2 level 1000 seat auditorium. Foundation Executive heralded Cafeteria. This modern and attractive Cafeteria with shaded decking
The Foyer and Plaza will also be stand alone venues for functions and area has become a focal point for students and staff, and has certainly added to |
events. An adjunct will be expanded music and drama facilities and an the quality of school life. The outdoor area of the new Cafeteria at the Gandel Campus
outdoor amphitheatre. Chairman Solomon Lew
2. anew and only entrance to the Gandel Campus incorporating improved bus F/rli:cl?rl;; . ;Ioe;:l_lxa];;mel
and car parking, leading to the Baron &Tashi Plaza (Fundraising) €,  MOUNT SCOPUS COLLEGE FOUNDATION ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
3. the Elizabeth and Nicholas Slezak Multi Media and Resource Centre which Vice President Jack Hansky
will cater to the research needs of staff and senior students with an extensive (Bequests and Endowments) O 6.00 pm - 7.30 pm MONDAY, 17 NOVEMBER, 1997
audio-visual centre, additional computer facilities, seminar and study rooms Joey Borensztajn . y . : : A
and a modern theatrette. It will i11cL0rporate a refurbished Susie andYNorman Michael Karp T Pz yhoss by Bosicandssolompiliengat e, Whemsics
Rockman Library. Earle Sacher 2A WHERNSIDE AVENUE, TOORAK

Nathan Shafir

4. completion of the refurbishment of senior science laboratories. Reoslyn Smiorgen

This A.G.M. will also incorporate:

5. a multi purpose hall for the Smorgon Family Primary School. College President Johnny Baker *  the presentation of new member certificates
" ) ) Principal Hilton Rubin ¢ the Leon Fink Memorial Award to the Baron Family
* In response to enrolment demand and demographic changes, plans are now being Executive Officer Marilyn Simon

developed for the upgrading of Gandel Besen House and Fink Karp Ivany Campus. e the finalised plans of the Besen Family Performing Arts Centre and Baron & Tashi Foyer and Plaza

e the introduction of the newly appointed Performing Arts Director, Charles Slucki

Invitat

Please RSVP by completing enclosed response form by Friday, 7 November, 1997. We look forward to seeing you!
Enquiries to Marilyn Simon, Executive Officer
Mount Scopus Memorial College Foundation. ACN 007 008 862 245 Burwood Highway, Burwood, Victoria, Australia 3125.
Telephone: 9808 5722 Facsimile: 9808 9279 Web Site Address: http://www.ozemail.com.au/~mtscopus




The official launch of the ‘5 Year - $8,000,000 Capital Campaign’ at
the Mount Scopus College Foundation Campaign Event at the Plaza
Ballroom in February, was a highlight of the community calendar
attended by over 450 people. In a further demonstration of their
support, it was generously hosted by Rosie and Sol Lew, and ably
chaired by Roslyn Smorgon.

We were delighted to announce that by the time of this memorable
evening, which unveiled the plans for the development projects to the
community, we had already received pledges in excess of $4,500,000.
The Hon. Peter Costello MP, Federal Treasurer, was an excellent
Keynote Speaker, and guests were also treated to impressive student
performances. Everyone was visibly moved by the inspiring
audio-visual “The Power of the Dream”. Another significant
component of the evening was the presentation by His Excellency,
Shmuel Moyal, Israeli Ambassador, and Yvonne Fink, of the inaugural
‘Leon Fink Memorial Award for Commitment to Jewish Education’ to
15 of our major donors.

This very successful Event certainly showcased the vision and
commitment of the professional and lay leadership of Mount Scopus
College and we thank everybody who was involved. Whilst it had an
immediate effect on fundraising, it also resulted in raising the profile
and morale of the whole College Community. Positive effects are still
being felt in Old Collegian interest and enrolment enquiries.

The Campaign Event translated into many pledges from new and
existing members and “the Power of the Dream” has further motivated
the Foundation Executive members to continue their efforts. Personal
solicitations and the presentation of professional proposals have been
met enthusiastically, and the process continues.

We are extremely pleased to report that in less than a year we have
gratefully received pledges of $7,000,000 from existing and new
members. Many outstanding pledges from the original 1988
campaign have been reaffirmed and paid. As of mid October, in
excess of $1,350,000 has been collected.
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Looking south towards the extended and refurbished change rooms, and the
electronic scoreboard during the upgrading of our sporting facilities.

Please hold the date!

George and Gita Smorgon
Sports Complex Dedication
Incorporating:  Rita and Sam Kras
Basketball Centre
Jenny and Noel Levin Pavilion
Margie and Michael Small

Tennis Centre

SUNDAY, 7 DECEMBER, 1997

prior to the Mount Scopus College Primary School
Sports Day

s S

Development of the spectator sports pavilion that will face both the oval
and the basketball courts.

We take this opportunity to publicly thank and welcome the many
individuals, families and corporations who have contributed to our
success. We also thank Johnny Baker, College President, and the
Board of Governors for their support.

The first of the determined capital works projects, the George and
Gita Smorgon Sports Complex, is almost completed at a cost of
$1,200,000. Its progress has been welcomed enthusiastically by the
whole school community, and incorporates a complete upgrading of
all our sporting facilities:

creation of a new cricket pitch

the construction of a tiered, shaded spectator pavilion, with
seating facing both the oval and the basketball courts
extension and refurbishment of the change rooms of the Lustig
and Moar Pool

the drainage and regrading of the Jack Skolnik Oval
realigning and resurfacing of the basketball courts

upgrading of the tennis courts

the construction of a new indoor sporting area

e provision of an electronic scoreboard

We look forward to dedicating the George and Gita Smorgon Sports
Complex and all of its components on Sunday morning, 7 December,
1997, prior to the whole Primary School Sports Day. You will receive
an invitation to the ‘opening’ where we will have the opportunity to
show our appreciation to all the major supporters of this development
- George and Gita Smorgon, Rita and Sam Kras, Noel and Jenny
Levin, and Margie and Michael Small; and to inspect the facilities
and witness them in use.

At the Foundation Annual General Meeting, which will take place
on Monday, 17 November, 1997, at 6.00 pm at the home of Rosie and
Solomon Lew, the finalised plans for the Besen Family Performing
Arts Centre and the Baron & Tashi Foyer and Plaza will be unveiled.
It will be another significant mark of the Foundation’s progress when
we perform the Ground Breaking Ceremony for these most exciting
and innovative projects, in early 1998.

To coincide with the presentation of these plans, it will also be our
pleasure to introduce the recently appointed Director of Performing
Arts, Charles Slucki. This is a newly created position at the College,
and its introduction demonstrates the importance that the leadership
has placed on this area of school life.

The A.G.M. will also incorporate an additional bestowal of the
‘Leon Fink Memorial Award for Commitment to Jewish Education’
to the Nathan Baron family, and the presentation of Foundation
membership certificates. We look forward to welcoming many of you.

The Mount Scopus College Foundation has achieved a great deal in
the past twelve months of which to be proud. However, we are fully
aware that there is still much to accomplish to reach our goals, and
we must continue to demonstrate “the strength and courage to build
our foundation for the future!”.

We conclude our report by extending our sincere thanks again, to you,

our donors, and applaud you once again for recognising the importance
of Mount Scopus College for Melbourne Jewry. We also invite you

to encourage your family and friends to join you in becoming Mount
Scopus College Foundation members, and to share the responsibility
for our future generations.

Solomon Lew, Chairman Henry Lanzer, President

LEON FINK MEMORIAL AWARD RECIPIENTS

SOLOMON LEW, CHAIRMAN, AND HENRY LANZER, PRESIDENT, AND THE EXECUTIVE OF THE MOUNT SCOPUS COLLEGE FOUNDATION WARMLY

CONGRATULATE THE RECIPIENTS OF THE INAUGURAL

LEON FINK MEMORIAL AWARD FOR COMMITMENT TO JEWISH EDUCATION

AT THE MOUNT Scopus COLLEGE CAMPAIGN EVENT IN FEBRUARY

ANZ

LYNDA AND RODNEY ADLER

HELEN AND MAURICE ALTER AND FAMILY
EvA AND MARC BESEN AND FAMILY
FINK KARP [VANY FAMILY

GANDEL FAMILY

STERA AND JOSEPH GUTNICK
PAULA AND JACK HANSKY FAMILY
ROSIE AND SOLOMON LEW

LUSTIG AND MOAR FAMILY

PRATT FAMILY

THE SLEZAK TRUSTS

GITA AND GEORGE SMORGON
SUSIE AND ERIC STOCK

SYLVIA AND ROY TASHI

AND THE MOST RECENT RECIPIENT, THE BARON FAMILY, WHO WILL RECEIVE THEIR AWARD AT THE 1997 FOUNDATION ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING.

From the Executive Officer..........

It has been an exciting and most rewarding year
for the Executive of the Mount Scopus College
Foundation. The most apparent achievement, of
course, is that we have raised $7,000,000 in
pledges, of which $1,350,000 has already been

received!

Marilyn Simon

This wonderful result, combined with our future planned fundraising,
will ensure that the College can proceed with the actual development
of the capital works projects. To witness the complete upgrading of all
the sporting facilities at the Gandel Campus in less than a year has
been remarkable! To know that the cost of this project - $1,200,000 -
has already been raised and collected is outstanding!

But the success of the Foundation has had other less tangible, but
very desirable, effects. It has raised the profile of the College in the
community, producing increased and positive awareness in a School
that is just getting better and better! Old Collegians have expressed
renewed interest and support. Enrolments are increasing, and waiting
lists exist at many levels. There is a discernible air of optimism and
high morale at the College for which the Foundation Executive and
Foundation donors deserve at least some of the credit.

On behalf of Mount Scopus College, I would like to thank each and
every one of the Foundation Executive members for their commitment
and enthusiasm. To Solomon Lew and Henry Lanzer, we say ‘yasher
koach’! Your leadership, dedication and sheer hard work has been
inspiring. On a personal level, I thank you all for your support, and
look forward to another year of success and progress.

Marilyn Simon, Executive Officer

Foundation Financial Summary 1996-1997

2001

$943,000 1996.97 Projected Annual
$1,680,000 |ncome from Pledges

2000
$1,345,000

1998
$1,555,000

$1 :gg%oo Outstanding
' ! Commitments
$5,697,000

Foundation Financial
Summary 1996-2001

$578,000

1996-1997 as at 12 October, 1997
Total Pledged (1996-1997) $7,000,000
Total Collected (1996-1997)  $1,374,000

Balance On

Total Distributed (1997)
George and Gita Smorgon

o Sports Complex $1,200,000
Distributed
$1,200,000  Balance on hand
(Pre current campaign
plus 96-97 balance) $ 578,000
Outstanding commitments
(97 - 2001) $5,697,000
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